








 

   

PLEASANTON. 
MEMORANDUM 

Date: December 9, 2015 
 

To: Members of the Planning Commission 
 

From: Eric Luchini, Associate Planner 
 

Subject: Item 6.a. 
PUD-109 
273 Spring Street 

 
 

 
This memo was prepared to communicate a summary of correspondence received after 
publication of the staff report. 
 
Since publication of the staff report, staff has received an additional two public comments via 
telephone, two public comments via email, and one public comment via letter. The emails 
and letter were provided under separate cover to the Commission, all of which do not support 
the proposed application.  
 
The first set of telephone comments was from Steve (no last name provided). Steve indicated 
he has concerns that: 
 
• Too many residential units are proposed for the size of the lot; 
• Parking is not sufficient and Spring Street has parking issues already; and 
• The project should maintain the continuity of Spring Street – there are no other 3-story 

structures currently. 
 

The second set of telephone comments was from Michael (no last name provided). Michael 
indicated he has concerns that: 
 
• There is an existing parking issue in this area as the lot is being used for parking and 

constructing more units/retail will remove parking.  There is very limited on-street parking 
on Spring Street and this development will make it worse and developing the lot will 
remove parking downtown;  

• If a commercial/retail development is added, parking should be provided instead of paying 
a fee given the parking issues that exist already (see previous comment).  If parking for 
the residential units is required, so should parking for the commercial/retail development; 

• The architecture looks nice, but the units are too big/massive; and  
• A commercial/retail component is being added at the front to appease the downtown 

businesses but more consideration should be given to the residents of Spring Street.  If 
a commercial/retail component is going to be added, is should be located at the rear of 
the site.   
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